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THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK
“There are no language barriers when you are smiling.”

Allen Klein 
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On Behalf of the Friends of RAAS

Parents,  
Please be on the lookout for the letter and prize tickets that will be sent home with your son/daughter this half term.

Your support in the purchase of these tickets is, as always, gratefully appreciated.

The tickets will be drawn at the Christmas Fayre on Saturday 23rd November.

Thank you

Friends of RAAS[image: image4.emf]
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From a Mother

Mrs Elizabeth Brown (61) 

Mother of two sons in the Army, one in bomb disposal,

Afghanistan (Operation Herrick) 2011
I was once in your body armour

Shielded you and gave you succour.

Once protected safe within me

Now you fight alone without me

I safeguarded your well-being

Now let loose to Afghan bombing.

I wakeful try to reach afar

Connect us by a dark sky star.

Tread soft son as you patrol

Each step that I cannot control.
JUNIOR SCHOOL
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Year 5 Trip to Guildford Victorian School Room and Museum

Today we went on an adventure back in time to visit what life was like for Victorian children. We did many activities which the Victorian children did at the time. After having the experience I would definitely not want to be a Victorian child. 





Kizzy Foster 5T
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Today we went to the Guildford Museum to see what it was like to be a Victorian school child. When we got to the classroom it looked so real and our teachers called us scholars for the day. 



  



Madison Sprague 5C 

I have learnt from the experience that Victorian children had to sit up very straight with their hands behind their backs!

Leo-John Baker 5T

We went into the museum and did actual Victorian lessons like sewing, copper plate writing but we didn’t get caned. The teachers were really polite and we had to call the toilet the offices. 









    
 Leah Matthews 5C
My favourite part of the day was writing with an ink pen. I enjoyed it because I have never used an ink pen before. We have to dip it into the ink and write with the curve facing upwards until the ink ran out. It was quite hard but made my writing neat. 
Matthew Lehain 5C

My favourite part of the day was when we got to play with the Victorian toys. They were great. They were colourful and fun to play with.





Elliot Misquita 5T

I liked the Victorian tables and chairs we had to sit at the most and I had fun playing with the wooden toys. 





Declan Shadrach 5C

First part of the day we got introduced to our teacher Miss Smith. In my opinion she was quite strict. Then we said a prayer and after that we had a hand inspection to check we had clean hands. I thought she was going to cane us if they were dirty but she didn’t!
 Sidhansh Dighe 5T

The children were a pleasure to have on the trip and the Victorian teachers – Miss Emily and Miss Smith commented on what a lovely year group they were. A fantastic day out Year 5, well done!
Miss Trenner, Mr Clark, Mrs Last & Mr Walkowiak  (


SENIOR SCHOOL






SIXTH FORM UPDATE

October 2013
	UCAS 


Nearly 25 applications have now been processed and sent to UCAS. Early applications are advisable despite the fact that January 15th is the national deadline. University institutions are now making our students conditional offers, which are proving to be highly motivational and provides them with a renewed sense focus. 

	Employment Pathways week 


Miss Kemp-Gee oversaw Employment Pathways week which took place last week and involved teachers talking to students about potential careers that their subject could lead to, including job descriptions, qualifications needed and salary.  Teachers are well positioned to advise the students as they have been through the process themselves!  Students also have access to careers software called U-Explore. 

	Mock exams 


Just a quick reminder that the first set of mock exams takes place week beginning Monday 18th November. Results of which will feature in the short reports that go out in December, just prior to Parents Evening. 

	Peer mentoring  


27 students in Year 12 have been selected to train as peer mentors. We are anticipating that students will pass the training day this coming Friday, and so enable them to mentor a student lower down the school (Year 3-11). Having reviewed the feedback from the Year 13 to Year 12 transition peer-mentoring programme that took place during the first 6 weeks off term, the feedback is overwhelmingly positive. Mentors benefit hugely from the experience and develop a wide repertoire of skills in the process. 

	Parents Evening  


Just a reminder that Parents Evening takes place on Monday 16th December (for day boarder parents) and Wednesday 18th December (for boarding parents). Time and venue will be communicated nearer the time. 

	Extended Project Qualification  


A number of Year 13s have just completed their EPQ which involves students choosing an area of interest. This is followed by a process of planning, research and carrying out of the project. Students complete their project which for the most is an extended essay of between 5000-6000 words, which has to be accompanied by a formal presentation. Five venues around school were used for the event to cater for the number of students presenting; all of whom had to present to an audience of 30 people including the Headmaster/School Governors. The following titles give you a taste for the variety and originality that comes out of running this programme. 

The potential negative impact of the advancement in physics

What are the potential ramifications of proposed inclusion of Eastern European states into the EU on the UK?

What impact has the global recession had on the Bulgarian economy? 

Can I travel back through time and stop myself from writing this essay? (Physics)

Can I become fluent in Klingon in 3 months with the use of only paper and internet based resources? 
Thanks to Mr Brackpool for running the programme, which is proving ever popular. 
	 Sport 


Sixth Form sport is growing and proving to be very successful. Competitive and recreational sport takes place every Wednesday afternoon with the netball, rugby and football teams proving they have the potential to compete against some very good teams and often churning out some excellent results. 

	Sixth Form Committee  


We are delighted to announce that 14 students across Year 12 and 13 have been appointed to be part of the Sixth Form Committee. They will be meeting each week under the guidance of Miss Kemp-Gee, with the purpose of organising a number of social events during the year including RAG week and the Year 13 Leaver’s Prom. 

	Lectures  


The Sixth Form team put on a series of study skill sessions, which students in Year 12 attended and by all accounts proved very popular. So much so that a Part 2 may have to be planned! 

Other speakers that came to school during the past week were as follows:

Mark Anthony Lewis-Francis, a British track and field athlete whose greatest achievement was winning the gold medal at the 2004 Summer Olympics, talked and inspired students as he explained his journey to success.
Kevin Mincher is one of Britain’s top youth leaders and school speakers and came and spoke on the topic of emotional intelligence. 
	Safe Drive, Stay Alive presentation  


During the first week back after half-term, the majority of Year 12s will be attending a presentation in Dorking about the potential perils and dangers of driving. We believe it is essential that a message of this kind is communicated to students who are nearly at driving age. We will be joining up with many other Sixth Form Colleges and schools in the local area. 

Can I wish you a very restful half-term break.

Kind regards

Matthew Pawson

Assistant Head (Head of Sixth Form)





NETBALL

	FIXTURE
	RESULT
	MAN of the MATCH

	District League


	
	

	Year 7
	RAAS   4      St Bedes   8   
	   Hattie Banks   

	Year 8
	RAAS   8      St Bedes  17 
	   Faye Fletcher

	Year 9
	RAAS   19      St Bedes   10
	   Lucia Stephens

	Year 10
	RAAS   10      St Bedes   5 
	   Lashana Williams

	Year 11
	RAAS   5       St Bedes   16
	

	1st VII
	RAAS   18      Ashcombe   11
	   Lucy Steele

	
Friendlies
	
	

	Year 7’B’
	RAAS   4      St Bedes   3  
	    Ellie Clarke



RUGBY

	FIXTURE
	RESULT
	MAN of the MATCH

	FRIENDLIES
	
	

	Year 7
	  RAAS   0    Richard Challoner   21     
	   Simon Gurung

	Year 8
	  RAAS  12   Richard Challoner   15      
	   Toby Thomsett

	NAT WEST VASE  U15
	
	

	vs Warden Park Academy 
	R    RAAS   28     Warden Park 7
	

	SURREY SCHOOLS CUP
	
	

	Year 8 vs  Rodborough
	    RAAS   36     Rodborough 10 
	

	Year 9 vs  Edenham
	    RAAS   62     Edenham 0
	    Matthew Mason

	Year 11 vs Shirley High
	Game conceded to RAAS
	

	SURREY LEAGUE
	
	

	1st XV 
	RAAS   5      Ashcombe  32
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Final Call for Fight Club





Fight Club is a one term course in stage combat, open to all pupils in Y10 – 13 and run by a professional stage combat instructor and fight co-ordinator (the company is called RC Annie – among many other things, they did the fight scenes in the Plan B film ‘Ill Manors’.) The class will take place 6-8pm on Monday evenings next term (starting Monday January 13th) and will culminate in an exam/performance which will result in pupils over the age of 16 being awarded a BADC Foundation Certificate (a professional industry qualification, which will look good on any CV or college application). This is not just training in stage combat; it is also extremely valuable acting/drama training and is highly recommended to all Drama exams students and those with an interest in performance. The fee for the 10 week course is £60 and the deadline for payment is Friday 8th November. If you wish to sign your child up for this course, please email me and I will organise payment and arrangements for you. 





Emma Love


Head of Drama


� HYPERLINK "mailto:emmalove@gatton-park.org.uk" ��emmalove@gatton-park.org.uk� 





Writing Skills – Attention Year 11 Parents!





In light of the upcoming mock examinations all year 11 pupils will be issued with ‘’Writing Skills‘ revision books, by the English Department. These are for use in the half term and holiday and at school after the holiday!  We appreciate your support in encouraging pupils to make use of the revision books and to return to school with them after the holiday when they will be referred to in intervention sessions for English and in lessons.





Alison MacDermott


Head of English 





Boulogne Christmas Market





We are running a day trip to Boulogne Christmas Markets on Sunday December 15th. 





Boulogne is magical during the festive season, when Boulogne’s atmospheric Christmas Market is in full swing, carol singers serenade the shoppers and the whiff of mulled wine sweetens the frosty air. On sale is a sumptuous choice of local produce, gifts and crafts. There will be lots of entertainment including music, fireworks and the illumination of the Belfry. 





Places are filling quickly, if you would like your child to attend please make payment via your Wisepay account. 





Year 7 & 8 PGL Camp – Reminder








The Year 7 & 8 PGL Camp is taking place 2nd May – 5th May 2014. This a very popular trip so you are advised to make payment as soon as possible. The cost of this trip is £160.00 and a deposit of £85.00 must be received by 11th November 2013 to reserve a place.





Mr Freddie


Activities Co-ordinator


� HYPERLINK "mailto:richardwilley@gatton-park.org.uk.uk" ��richardwilley@gatton-park.org.uk.uk� 





Junior Football vs. St Johns





On Wednesday 16th October the Junior School played football against St Johns. After a slow start, RAA finally got into gear and went 2-0 up with 2 goals in quick succession from Tinashe Madondo. St Johns then raised their game and very quickly made it 2-2. This was the score up until half time. 





After a talk from Mr Clark, RAA started the second half well and scored 3 goals courtesy of Matthew Lehain, Arjun Kakkattel and Darnel Yates. St Johns pulled one goal back before Darnel Yates sealed the victory with an excellent solo goal to make the final score 6-3.





 Special mention must go to Owen Earnshaw and David Wild who both had a very strong game in defence. This leaves the junior team with 2 wins and 2 losses going into half term. Well done to all who have taken part so far,





Vote for Zoe!





Year 9 pupil, Zoe Cawsey has been nominated for a Surrey Mirror Sports Award in the category ‘Young Sports Star of the Year’. This is because of her many achievements in swimming. Zoe competes most weekends and regularly wins medals in local and regional competitions. 





Nine other young people have been nominated for the award and voting is taking place to select the three finalists. Zoe needs as many votes as possible to help her get through to the next stage so please support her.





 The voting form is in the Surrey Mirror for the next three weeks (on page 63 of this week’s issue). Or you can text and details of how to do this are in the Surrey Mirror. 





Well done to the Sports Captains for their excellent work at the Interhouse Cross Country today; setting up, managing the races and recording the times. Thank you also to Mr Clark for organising the competition and assisting the Sports Captains to do such a wonderful job. 





Congratulations and well done to all children for taking part and doing so in such good spirits!!!








Ines Salman


Head of Junior Department 





Junior Interhouse Cross Country – Tuesday 22nd October 





On 22nd October Years 3-6 had a lovely time running the cross country at RAAS. The event was run in 2 separate races, for years 3 and 4 followed by years 5 and 6. All the children did very well, especially considering the testing weather conditions. Most children looked as if they had jumped into a mud bath at the finish line but there were no complaints, only smiles! 





The Sports Captains ran the event under the guidance of the PE co-ordinator, Mr Chris Clark. They did an excellent job and proved how reliable and mature they can be.





Special mentions must go to: Lester Baylie, Jamie Beck-Roberts, Artur Sults, Jonny Carter, William Traube and Bubbles Baylie for excellent finishing times. 





Results:


3rd – Blue House


2nd – Red House


1st – White House


Chris Clark


Junior P.E Co-ordinator





Chaplain’s 300





REMEMBRANCE DAY 2013 


MONDAY 11th NOVEMBER





Unless it falls on Sunday, RAAS commemorates those who have died in war on Remembrance Day itself , 11th November. Our services this year therefore fall on the first day of the second half of term. Boys and girls entitled to wear official military, Scouting or Guiding uniform are welcome to do so on Remembrance Day.





08.30 CHAPEL SERVICE: KEY STAGES 2 & 3





The Junior School and Years 7 – 9 will begin in Chapel, and then move to the Flagpole for the commemoration itself


The service should end at approximately 09.10 


Tea and coffee will be available in the Dining Hall following this service with staff and any parents able to be present.





10.30 CHAPEL SERVICE: YEARS 10 – 13





This service is attended by many local people, including many invited civic guests


The speaker this year will be The Right Reverend Jonathan Clark, Bishop of Croydon


The service should end at approximately 11.15


Retiring collection are available for both ‘Help the Heroes’ and the National Poppy Appeal





Junior PGL Camp – Reminder








The Junior PGL Camp is taking place February 28th – March 3rd 2014. This a very popular trip so you are advised to make payment as soon as possible. The cost of this trip is £150.00 and a deposit of £85.00 must be received by 11th November 2013 to reserve a place.





Mr Freddie


Activities Co-ordinator


� HYPERLINK "mailto:richardwilley@gatton-park.org.uk.uk" ��richardwilley@gatton-park.org.uk.uk� 





Pupil Match Report





It was a chilly day in Autumn and it was the day that RAAS has to keep their wins when they had to face St Johns. RAAS felt they were back on track now. Both teams were soon on the muddy, slippery pitch, training for the significant match. The referee (Mr Clark) told everyone to take their positions.





Everyone was ready; consequently the ref blew the whistle. RAAS kicked off and straight away passed the ball in all directions. They were playing extremely well and thought St Johns were asleep. Suddenly, the ball was delivered to the RAAS super striker (Tinashe) and he skilfully shot it right into the goal. It was 1 – 0 to RAAS. The match continued and as the ball went to Tinashe, he skilled out a defender and swept the ball sweetly into the back of the net. Another sensational goal by RAAS was added to their goal collection. It was nearly half time when St Johns scored two goals. The half time whistle blew and the score was 2 – 2. 





In the second half, there were goals by Arjun (the RAAS midfielder) when he skilled out the goalkeeper and tapped the ball into the goal; Darnel (another RAAS midfielder) who smashed the ball from outside the box which smashed the net viciously and Matt who scored a good goal by driving the ball in. St Johns scored another goal. The whistle blew for full time. 





The score was 6 – 3 to RAAS. RAAS were ecstatic as they won another game. It was an enjoyable game and RAAS spent the rest of the cold evening celebrating in joy.





What a game!


Arjun Kakkattel


Year 6











End of Term – Boarder Collection











End of Autumn 1st Half Term





Please be advised that school term ends on Friday 25th of October 2013 at 3.35pm. I would like to remind parents that this is still a normal day and students should not be expecting to leave before the end of school. Any early departure requests should have already been submitted to Headmaster at this stage. 








There is a Yr7 & Yr10 Boarder Parents' Evenings in the Chapel from 4-6pm.








All boarding houses will close at 6.00pm in order to accommodate this. This applies to all boarding, flexi and day boarding pupils. If your child is an international student please inform the Head of House of the expected departure times and arrangements for travel. If you have any issues about the timing, please contact the Head of House direct.





New School Video – Gatton Abbey





Parents might like to see the latest video produced by the school. It is called Gatton Abbey and is our interpretation of Downton Abbey. It’s not just for fun – the objective is to raise awareness of our school. There is a link on the school website on the left hand menu – click on the ‘School Video’ button.











School Photos





House, Individual and Sibling photos are being given to the pupils today. Any orders must be returned to the school by Monday 11th November at the absolute latest. You will need to pay for the postage if photos are not returned by this date.
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